## August 10, 2021

Re: Hand delivered

New Bedford Planning Board New Bedford City Hall 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Re: Proposed Zoning Change - Case #21-25

Dear Members of the Planning Board:

We are writing to you as property owners, taxpayers, business owners and most importantly as employers to express our strong objection to the above referenced proposed zoning change.

We are all long-time participants / investors in New Bedford's Working Waterfront. We directly employ hundreds of people and indirectly employ hundreds more – providing them with a chance to earn a living and support their family. For decades, our businesses have been essential to making New Bedford the Number One Fishing Port in the United States. Our investments and hard work have been the single most important driver of New Bedford's economy for decades – in good times and in bad times.

In recent years, our businesses have been pressured by two separate interests that have made it more difficult for us to continue to operate and to grow our businesses: (a) the wind industry; and (ii) retail businesses. We recognize and appreciate that change is natural and evolution is required. We are willing to adapt over time. In so doing, however, we ask that the City recognize and prioritize our waterfront industrial needs. We feel strongly that the existing zoning along Route 18 and south of the Eversource site is appropriate to support the seafood industry which is the most important part of New Bedford's economy. The current zoning also supports the wind industry. In contrast, the proposed zoning would also take away from both the Working Waterfront and the new wind industry.

**New Bedford Planning Board** August 10, 2021 Page Two

As you evaluate the situation and vote upon your recommendation to the City Council, we respectfully ask that you strongly consider the hundreds of jobs that maybe placed at risk if New Bedford's Working Waterfront is squeezed out of its long standing and natural space.

We appreciate your thoughtful consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Quality Custom Packaging

Norvai Stanley Bergie's Seafood

Stephanie DeMello

Carlos Seafood

Brian Marder Marder Trawling

Tony Castro Maritime Realty

Portside Realty

Richard Barry Pier Fish

Fleet Management, LLC

New Bedford Planning Board August 10, 2021 Page Two

As you evaluate the situation and vote upon your recommendation to the City Council, we respectfully ask that you strongly consider the hundreds of jobs that maybe placed at risk if New Bedford's Working Waterfront is squeezed out of its long standing and natural space.

We appreciate your thoughtful consideration of this request.

Sincerely,	
Name, Business	Name, Business
Name, Business James Stavis, North Coast Stors	Name, Business  ANTHONY M. MARKELLA, DIRECTOR  OCEAN CLIFF CORPOR ATION
Name, Business	Name, Business
Name, Business	Name, Business